
To: Committee of the Whole DATE:  7 March 2023

RE: Recycling Programs in the OCDSB

Trustee Lyra Evans has given notice that she will move as follows at the
Committee of the Whole meeting on 7 March 2023, in keeping with section 12.9 of the
Board’s By-Laws and Standing Rules:

WHEREAS the OCDSB prioritizes a culture of social responsibility, including environmental
stewardship; and

WHEREAS other jurisdictions engage students directly in recycling and composting programs
to bolster understanding of waste management, conservation, and environmental and
personal responsibility.

THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED:

A. THAT the OCDSB implement a recycling and composting program at every
active school and administration site by the end of the 2023-2024 school year;

B. THAT the OCDSB use these programs as an opportunity to engage students in
hands on learning about composting and recycling in age appropriate ways by
the end of the 2024-2025 school year; and

C. THAT the District promote the program.

Michele Giroux Janice McCoy
Director of Education and Executive Officer, Corporate Services
Secretary of the Board

Signatures on this Notice of Motion confirm that the Notice was submitted in accordance with
Section 12.9 of the Board’s By-laws and Standing Rules.
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